
The following Signing Ceremony was held on the 3rd February within the framework of the 

“Grassroots and Human Security Grant Assistance Programme” with participation of the first 

deputy of the Yardymly Regional Executive Committee, Azer Khamiyev, at the Embassy of 

Japan in Baku.  

Construction of Medical Point in Hamarkend Village of Yardimli Region 

The project aims to construct a new medical point in Hamarkend village in order to improve the 

quality of the medical services for the residents of five villages (Zengaran, Abasabad, Solqard, 

Anzov, and Osnagaran) located around the new medical point. It is expected that more than 

6,200 residents will benefit from the new medical point. The total amount of the Japanese Grant 

Assistance for the said project is USD 103,062. 

 Signing Ceremony 

 

  
 

Current Hamarkend Medical Point is not functioning well.  

The new medical, which is fully equipped, will be constructed by the project. 

  
 


